

# Minutes of the meeting of the Pannett Park (including Little Park) Management committee

15<sup>th</sup> January 2021 10.30, zoom meeting

**Present** - Chris Roe, Bob Bennett, Linda Wilkins, Helen Percival, Nigel Dixon, Steve Smith, Kath Horsley, Anne Noble, Linda Sims

## **SBC Report**

CR welcomed everyone to the meeting.

A laptop & printer have been purchased for use by the apprentice.

Otis is progressing well with his NVQ level 2. Issues around the end point assessment are yet to be resolved, it may be remote.

Park staff are having to be very flexible and change roles as necessary during the crisis. It is hoped Geoff will return to the park eventually.

HP gave an update on rules relating to volunteering, which are constantly changing due to Covid restrictions.

Currently there is no volunteering among groups in the borough.

When restrictions are lifted this will be reviewed.

Please send photos of herbaceous borders to HP for Friends of South Cliff Gardens. They may request a visit to the park in the summer.

## **Questions**

KH - Is a handrail to be fitted at Bagdale entrance? Yes, in hand with SBC.

Is the Veronicastrum alba to be replaced? Yes, to order in February.

Is the silver birch near the clock to be removed? Yes.

Will the missing play area equipment be returned? Yes, with MS at SBC.

Are all litter bins to be replaced? Yes.

Use has been reviewed & most used will be replaced with larger capacity bins & little used ones not replaced.

Is the Fairy Trail still in place?

As questions relate to Christmas it will end. Dinosaur trail has been improved so that will take its place.

Winter plant trail in hand, LW to send photos to HP.

An Easter Trail is being planned.

RB - Is there any news about whether Yorkshire in Bloom judging will take place in 2021? SS - Whitby in Bloom have heard nothing. Unlikely.

## **Future meetings**

Agreed to hold a monthly zoom meeting, first Friday of the month, 10.30.  
LW to take notes & circulate.

Notes to be circulated on the Wednesday prior to the meeting  
RB to compile questions from FPP prior to the meeting  
This should save time in the actual meeting.

Please remember to mute when you are not speaking, to avoid potential interference.

Next meeting Friday 5<sup>th</sup> February, 10.30.